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IHBC WALES BRANCH MEETING HELD  ON THE 15th FEBRUARY 2013 AT 1.30PM USING VIDEO CONFERENCING AT CARTREFI CYMRU OFFICE’S 28-34 DEAN ST, BANGOR,GWYNEDD LL57 1UR,5,COPPERS YARD,CURRAN RD, CARDIFF CF10 5NB AND UNIT 27 DDOLE RD, INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, LLANDRINDOD WELLS,POWYS LD1 6DF
In Attendance: Bangor: Ron Douglass, Dave Jump, Nathan Blanchard, Cardiff: Trefor Thorpe and Lindsay Cuddy and Llandrindod: Rory Wilson
1. Apologies. 
1.1. Apologies were received from Debra Lewis, Tina Lloyd, Simon Robertshaw, Dewi Williams, Gwilym H Jones and Neil Maylan.
2. Minutes of the IHBC Wales Branch Meeting held at approx’ 4.00pm on the 18th September 2012 at the Maldron Hotel, St Mary’s Street, Cardiff CF10 1GD.
2.1. The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a true record of the meeting (Proposed NB seconded RD).
3. Matters arising from the above meeting.

3.1. NB asked TT if he had received any feedback from Cadw on National Assembly of Wales enquiry on the historic environment as there was nothing on their website. TT replied “No bar Ann Jones having reported to them.” NB said he would contact them and ask for an update.  (Action NB)
4. Heritage Bill for Wales- Branch responses & joint working (update)
4.1. LC confirmed her acceptance as IHBC Wales Branch Nominee on the Task and Finish Group following one meeting attended by TT. LC said things are now starting to happen and confirmed the date for the next meeting to be the 20th March in Cardiff. (Action LC)
5. Simpson Compact and follow up by Hyder for WG.
5.1. TT was asked by NB what he made of the research study.  
TT said it takes the issues a bit further but it appears to be light on detail. However, it does have a fair reflection of the likely problems.

5.2. LC agreed with TT but asked the question “how should we respond to it?” 

A discussion then followed and NB confirmed that Anglesey Council’s Head of Planning had provided him and DJ with a useful assessment which NB had firstly emailed to other North Wales Conservation Officers. TT said we need to keep an eye open to any incremental changes taking place and we will need to be flexible in the future. The meeting noted the required response date 28th February and agreed that DJ should email the branch with a copy of the study asking them for their observations and comments to be email directly to LC no later than 12pm on the 25th February. LC would then liaise with James Caird in order to respond. (Action DJ & LC) (Email group TT, LC, RW, DJ, RD, NB, GHJ & SR)
6. Consultation response to the Aberystwyth Shop Fronts SPG
6.1.RW informed the meeting he had felt compelled to respond to the draft SPG consultation as some of the messages it was giving out did not follow historic building conservation philosophy or guidelines. 

6.2. DJ informed the meeting RW had drawn it to his attention and after examination DJ had responded on behalf of the IHBC Wales Branch with the specific focus on addressing the inappropriateness of PVCu windows on historic buildings and in conservation areas and telling them why they are.
7. Proposed North and South Wales visits/events (update)

7.1. LC agreed to assemble a visit to Penarth Pier, and will work with Peter Thomas to organise contractor, architect and the Trust. LC also confirmed she would speak further to John Edwards at Cadw about a date to visit the Valleys House. (Action LC)
7.2. TT said he would contact Claire Deacon regarding the possibility of a visit to Llanelly House, Carmarthenshire. NB and DJ said it was up to any members who can assist in organising a visit in their area as and when they can and we will pass on the information to the membership all in the absence of an IHBC Wales Branch Events Officer. (Action LC, TT and all)
8. Changes affecting the IHBC Wales Branch AGM
8.1. It was reported that in the past our AGM’s had taken place following the BHF in November or December but due to the changes i.e. the BHF becoming an annual summer event the question of when and where should the IHBC Wales Branch AGM take place needed to be agreed.

8.2. The meeting agreed that we need to get together to agree a way forward but for the interim we would use the same email group as item 5.2. above to discuss ideas before we meet up. (Action email group)
9. IHBC Wales Branch Officer’s Reports
9.1. RD reported on the branch accounts;
£961.00 in the Current Account

£101.00 in the Reserve Account 

£1,026.00 in the Bonus Account with £1,000.00 branch allowance from central office to be drawn down after the March Council meeting.
9.2. DJ just wished to emphasise that it was likely that we may have fewer meetings this year due to the existing vacancies in the branch committee and the current pressures of work and home life. However, he felt this could be compensated by productive group emails and members organising their own site visits.

9.3. NB informed the meeting that he did not attend the last Council meeting but he had been very email active on the Simpson Compact and on the Heritage and Planning Bill’s.

9.4. TT said the Minister Huw Lewis was at the last HEG meeting he had attended and that the Minister had given a very clear message that effective training needs to be embedded in schemes with a workforce in existence to take them forward. 

9.5. NB asked whether details on the WG consultation on Vitality & Vibrancy, Regeneration and Town Centres could be forwarded to members. 
9.6 LC Reported on the membership numbers.

9.7. RW said it was a steep learning curve for him as the new Chairman this being his first meeting in post.

10. AOB
10.1. None.
11. Date and time of the next meeting 12th April at 2.30pm in Dolgellau (venue TBA  [Action DJ]
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